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Good Afternoon,
 
I am writing to express my concerns with the proposed changes to lawyer discipline.  I believe you
have probably received many comments, and I don’t have any new perspective to offer, but I would
like to add my voice to those who have pointed out problems with the proposed changes.
 

Anne Seidel wrote an article on March 1st, and I am including a couple of her points that I found
most troubling.

“However, a study in California found that Black male attorneys were disbarred or resigned at
almost four times the rate of white male attorneys.5 An unscientific review of Washington
public discipline from 2020 shows a possible disproportionate number of nonwhite attorneys
subject to discipline. While we don’t have good statistical information, it remains important to
keep in mind which groups of lawyers may be most likely to be affected by an unfair set of
procedures.”

And

“The lopsided nature of discovery should also be corrected. Before formal charges are filed,
ODC can issue subpoenas, take depositions and require lawyers to produce documents and
information. A respondent is entitled to no discovery other than requests for admission without
an agreement of the parties or on motion.” 

-March 2121 King County Bar Bulletin available at https://www.kcba.org/For-Lawyers/Bar-
Bulletin/PostId/1372/losing-your-license-will-be-easier-under-proposed-rule-changes

I don’t disagree that changes are probably necessary to the discipline system, but I would urge
the Court to scrap this proposal and begin with a group of diverse stakeholders to address the
myriad concerns with the current proposal.
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Thank you for taking the time to consider these thoughts,

Michael Charbonneau
WSBA #44356
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